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September Entertainment:

“TASTING” DAY AT THE SHELLEY

For all those choc-a-holics trying to give up their favourite snack, maybe you should just move on to the next page or so!!!!!  

Another very successful “Tasting” hour was enjoyed by many of the residents on Monday 12th September.  This was organised by our Quiz Master Peter, who goes to the ends of the earth to entice us with delicious foods and drinks.  This time Peter was assisted by our very lovely Emeliah.

To start the “Tasting”, we sampled a little of the following:


3  different types of humus dips:  

· Piri Piri

· Caramelised Onion
· Coriander, Lemon & Garlic

4 different bread sticks:

· Cheese & Spinach

· Paprika & Sesame

· Salt & Pepper flat bread

· Assortment of  hard and soft bread sticks

Washed away with 3 different wines:

· Chardonnay

· Pinot Grigio

· Domaine Pouderoux

Then we went on to the sweet and naughty part of the “Tasting”.    

Just looking at the chocolate running down the fountain was tempting all on its own, but then we had the scintillating smell of melted chocolate as well – 1.4kg of dairy chocolate in all!

Marshmallows / Chinese gooseberries / Strawberries / Kiwi / Mandarins / Nectarines were covered in lots of chocolate - mouth watering and delicious.

Derek had been away for the weekend with his daughter and son-in-law, but arrived back just in time to sample all these delights.  They enjoyed themselves greatly.   So did our canine Indie who did not know who to go to for a taster first!!!!

Once again, we would like to thank Peter for another very successful “Tasting” hour.  We really appreciate all his very hard work and thoughtfulness which goes into making it a memorable afternoon.



We have had other entertainment and activities this month too, including:
· Paul Rothera

· The Edwardians

· Mark Jones

· Skittle Alley
· Yoga

· Eddie





Gordon’s Music, Crossword Corner and a selection of board games are also available for you to use such a Rummikub which Betty, Peter and Gordon play regularly! 
Others come and sit in the lounge to read one of the daily newspapers provided by the home. We hope there is something for everyone but always open to new ideas and suggestions!


Even though the Macmillan Coffee Morning came quite soon after the St Barnabas afternoon, it was another great turn out with many of you along with family members and friends joining us in the lounge for tea and cakes making sure yet another charity event was a great success. 


Raffle prizes were won by most who bought tickets and further donations all added to the Macmillan fund of £100.

A big thank you to all who joined in, donated funds or contributed raffle prizes. To Jeanette for organizing it, the staff for assisting her and The Shelley for donating the cake ingredients that Chef skillfully baked – Well done all!


Some Dates for next month’s diary:

Campbell Singers on the 1st October
The Spurtles on the 4th October


Sarah Violinist on the 5th October

Eddie on the 7th October

Shirley Verenne – Music Therapy (Accordion) on the 8th October

Harvest Home on the 11th October

Musicals Memories on the 13th October


                Pal O’ Mine on the 16th October

           Music For Health on the 21st October

               Vera’s 100th on the 25th October

  Tim West on the 28th October


Details of all of these and other activities will be published as usual in your weekly bulletin.


Prayer
We are a chosen people
A family people

Chosen for love and to share love

Chosen for joy and to spread joy

Chosen for friendship and for befriending

Chosen for blessing and to bless

Chosen for fruitfulness

Chosen for harvest

We are a chosen people

A family people

Your family

Our family

Amen

(john 15:9-17) Kindly contributed by Dora
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In This Edition:





Birthdays





Outings





Entertainment





Next Month





Suggestions








   Add a highlight from your family’s life





   Add a highlight from your family’s life





   Add a highlight from your family’s life





Our thanks to everyone for their contribution to this edition and suggestions for future Newsletter content which include:

















Humor – cartoons, jokes, one-liners


Carer’s holiday snaps


Photo’s with The Shelley Bear/Cat/Dog…


Real life experiences/stories








September’s Wet and windy Start





But what a glorious ending!











August was well and truly washed out by the wind and rain making sure the garden was well swept and watered!
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Clare who celebrated her birthday with many of the residents in the dining room








To Margaret - who decided to celebrate her Birthday quietly this year with her friend Sallie and room-mate Smudge





Birthday Congratulations: 
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September Outings: 





Coffee at Steyning





Other outings included trips to Worthing sea front and Widewater in Shoreham





Pulborough


What! 


No trains today?
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Bluebird Cafe





Angmering Garden Centre





Highdown
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The Edwardians





Mark Jones –


Jazz n Swing
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New Library: 


As most of you know by now, the library has moved downstairs to the office - feel free to pop in any time and browse the shelves for your favorite authors or surf the web on the computer.


Mobile library books and others can also be found on the first floor outside the hairdressing salon and rooms 18/19 where there is also a selection of audio novels.
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And finally:
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Please remember - suggestions are always welcome for content of the newsletter. What would you like to see -  or not?








Anyone want to take on the task of writing the next one? Please? �








